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We welcomed our new 
reception class and 

their families to school 
this week. 

They have settled in 
very well and have    

enjoyed their first week 
at school. 

Well done, Ladybirds! 

 

Class Reader Writer Mathematician 

Bumblebees Christopher Harry Ralphie 

Caterpillars Luca Evie Fiona 

Dolphins Kristina Alfie Nicholas 

Sharks Lois Samridh Luca 

Stingrays Nina George Rose-Ivy 

Turtles Peppino Ralfi Nathan 

Orcas James M Zayan Annabel 

Penguins Harry Noah Jason 

Follow us on Facebook 

@AllSoulsCEPsch 

Welcome back to a brand new school year.  All of 
the staff are excited to begin new learning with the 
children! The children have all settled back into 
school well and it is great to see so many keen chil-
dren arriving at the gate at 8.20am ready for 
school.  Our new start time is 8.30am and from next 
week the gate will be shut at that time.  Please en-
sure that you are here on time.  Attendance is vital 
for good progress and achievement and we will be 
inviting you in this year to support if we feel that 
attendance is not meeting the requirements that is 
expected of school.   

Could I also politely ask that you are mindful when 
parking outside at drop off and collection times.  The 
hump in the road outside school is used for crossing 
and so should not be parked on.  The yellow lines 
also mean that you cannot stop and wait.  It is a very 
busy road and we want to keep your children 
safe.  No one wants a child hurt so I urge you to be 
mindful. 

It is with great sadness that we have learnt of the 
passing of Queen Elizabeth 11 this week.  This is the 
end of the longest reign in our history and a life of 
service to our country.  We have celebrated the 
Queen’s life in Worship this morning and we will be 
thinking about the wonderful things she has achieved 
throughout her time as Queen throughout the coming 
days, during the period of mourning. 

I wish you all a peaceful weekend.    

Mrs Ransley                

Secondary School Places 

Current Year 6 

You must apply for a secondary school 

place for your child to start year 7 at      

secondary school. You will need to do 

this when your child is in year 6 at primary 

school.  

Applications for transfer to secondary 
school in September 2023 opened on  

Thursday 1 September  

and will close at midnight on  

Monday 31 October 2022. 

Secondary school places - Kent 
County Council  

Synergy - Enquiry (servelec-synergy.com)  

Please remember, if your 

child brings a packed 

lunch to school, we are a 

nut free school so please 

do not bring any food 

containing nuts, this   

includes Nutella spread. 

Could you be a local hero? 

Join our school crossing patrol! 

Please see attached flyer for more 

information 

 

Year 6  

Secondary School Open Evenings 

So far, we have the following            
information regarding Open Evenings, 
an opportunity for you to look around 
the local secondary schools with your 

child: 

Brockhill Performing Arts College 
Tuesday 13th September (please visit 

www.brockhill.kent.sch.uk to book 
your place) 

Folkestone Academy                     
Thursday 29th September               

(flyer attached) 

Turner Free School                         
Thursday 6th October (flyer attached) 

 

Her Majesty 

Queen Elizabeth II 

 

https://kent.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/Synergy/Admissions.aspx

